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Agenda for Annual Meeting 2021 
 

 

Call to Order (Harriet Platts) 

 

Determination of Quorum  

 

Presentation of the 2020 Annual Report (Harriet Platts) 

 

Review of the 2020 Financial Statement (Robert Sittig, Treasurer) 

 

Presentation of the 2020 Volunteer Recognition Awards (Harriet Platts and Jim Ginn) 

 

Adoption of the Proposed 2021 Budget (John Benner, Stewardship Commission) 

 

Adoption of Proposed Dr. Rodney Romney Legacy Utilization for 2021 (Margaret Norton-

Arnold) 

 

Election of 2021 Officers/Commissions - Stewards (Metta Williams, Chair, Nom. Committee) 

 
 

Commissioning/Blessing of Officers and Commission Leaders/Stewards  

(Pastors Tim Phillips, Anita Peebles, Patricia L. Hunter) 

 

Adjournment (Jim Ginn)  
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Affirmation of Values 

 

In 2017 Seattle First Baptist Church adopted this Affirmation of Values 

 

Faithful to our Baptist heritage, we strive for a world where people are welcomed regardless of, 

and with respect for, their religious beliefs; where the separation of church and state is 

vigorously defended; where freedom is a fundamental right that values the dignity of all persons 

without regard to their race, country of birth, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, age, 

religion, or disabilities; and where compassion is the measure of our actions. 

 

1. We will go deeper in faith as we do justice, love mercy, work for peace and walk humbly 

with God.  

2. We will be present to one another and our neighbors in our personal relationships and by 

creating venues for engagement where we can learn about viewpoints different from our own.  

3. We will respect all religions by learning about the beliefs, values and struggles of our 

neighbors and by demonstrating support for them.  

4. We will welcome the stranger, including immigrants and refugees, as our Scriptures instruct. 

We will explore how to support their causes and advocate for justice, remembering that many of 

us are the children of immigrants and refugees.  

5. We will actively work to recognize and change our own biases and to fight racism, sexism, 

classism, homophobia, ageism and other systemic prejudices.  

6. We will protect our environment and support preservation programs that are based on 

scientific data designed to improve our resources, enhance biodiversity, and reverse human-

caused climate change.  

We affirm these commitments as we continue to follow the way of Jesus Christ.  

 

Mission Covenant: 

We are a community of faith united in exploring what it means  
to follow the way of Jesus Christ, to be a people of God,  

and to love and care for our neighbors.  

As a church we will know no circles of exclusion, no boundaries we will not 
cross, and no loyalties above those which we owe to God. 

 

 

(3) 



 

                                  The Congregation President’s Report 

 

2020 From the Rearview 

by Harriet Platts, Congregational President 

 

Through many dangers, toils and snares, we have already come, tis grace hath brought us safe thus far, 

and grace will lead us home.  J. Newton 

 

To begin, I bring to you the image of a lit candle. It only seems appropriate given the year we’ve lived 

through.  It reminds us of the presence of God with us, and indeed Spirit has walked with us through 

many dangers this year.  Speaking of more light, we had the opportunity to come together December 11th 

for the Holiday light display on our historic building.  What a beautiful expression of joy and kinship 

with our neighbors.  It reflected the heart-full generosity that is who we are.  

 

What a defining year this has been!  In this brief report, which cannot possibly begin to capture the 

fullness of our collective lived experience, I hope to highlight textures of courage, resilience, 

compassion, and steadiness reflected through our efforts as the community and friends of Seattle First 

Baptist Church. Weathering the varied impacts of living through a pandemic on a personal and collective 

level, our spirits and our very physical tissue/nervous systems are still being transformed. It’s no small 

thing the energy it takes to remain ‘careful,’ and ‘safe’ in the face of a threatening situation.  Most of us 

know people who have been infected by the virus. Some of us know people who have passed.  The 

accumulative emotional, economic, and spiritual losses cannot be fully appreciated and accounted for.  

We just know it’s A LOT. 
 

Nevertheless, this year our pastoral/church staff and lay leadership have striven from the beginning to 

respond to the unfolding crisis we faced with honesty, optimism and creativity.  As a result, our church 

community has remained intact, even expanded, as we’ve been able to connect with old and new friends 

in online formats allowing connections to deepen and new ones to form.  For the adaptability and 

commitment of the staff, pastors and music ministry leadership to move to an online worship 

platform last spring, we are indebted!  For the steadied, monthly presence of the Executive Committee 

and Diaconate board meeting on Zoom, bearing witness to the work of the church and providing 

support for our Pastors and staff, we are indebted!  For the perseverance, courage and creativity of 

our pastors and lay leaders, who brought weekly offerings through prayer, Bible study, Happy Hours, 

Dance Gatherings, Wednesday eve community gatherings, Sunday morning children (Godly Play) and 

adult learning offerings, we have known GRACE that’s allowed for our sustained spiritual journey as a 

community to continue to unfold as we persist in exploring the way of Jesus.   

 

Our resilience has been tested and strengthened. Our church has remained operational.  We have been 

generative in leveraging the forced ‘down’ time to move forward with a Long-Range Planning 

process, as well as responsive to emerging opportunities for deepened partnership with our sister 

churches, Japanese Baptist and Mt. Zion Baptist.  
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This year, we have been challenged in new and painful ways as a church to recognize and change our 

biases toward our Black, Indigenous, People of Color (BIPOC) sisters and brothers. Heightened 

awareness of the reality of systemic racism and white supremacy in our country and in our church has 

pressed many of us toward deepened commitments to do the necessary personal work of healing of our 

unconscious biases. The anti-racist activists in our midst (Anti-Racism Action Group) have shown up in 

the public square engaging in conversations with the mayor, local city officials and councils to address 

systemic racism in our local police department and city government. The newly appointed Anti-Racism 

Task Force will provide integral leadership for our community as we discern our next communal steps 

toward greater wholeness.  

 

In the fall, the Diaconate Board received the Long-Range Planning Team’s Findings and 

Recommendations, and after conversations with the congregation, decided to appoint 6 recommended 

Task Force Groups (Anti-Racism, Facilities, Governance, Pastoral Transition, Sr. Ministry, and Small 

Group Ministry), for starters.  These teams were organized and launched by early December, with the 

assistance of the new Program Office led by Joyce Phillips and Jim Segaar. Long-Range Planning updates 

are regularly being updated on the church’s website. In addition, the board decided to move forward with 

a stream-lined governance structure for 2021, with the nominations of single “Stewards” representing 

commission areas (Adult Learning, CFYA, Church Operations, Membership/Engagement, Music, 

Outreach, Worship).  The Personnel and Stewardship Commission will remain in their current formation 

for next year. 

 

As a faith community living through a pandemic, we have followed the guidelines of local/state officials, 

and as a result, we believe we’ve contributed to saving lives.  However, as an organization we have not 

played it overly safe and kept ourselves sequestered and quiescent.  

We have maintained a certain dynamism which has served to nourish the continued growth of our 

community.  

 

Lastly, for the thousand hidden gestures of compassion made toward one another, through phone calls, 

written notes, and other offerings, the embers of relationship and connection remain alive.  

 

Thanks be to God! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Pastoral Team Reports 

 

Rev. Dr. Tim Phillips, 

Lead Pastor 

 

“God remembers that we are dust.” (Psalm 103.14) 

 

One of the things that has come out of this year of pandemic is an online weekly Bible Study. In 

our recent history, Bible Study has been less frequent, sometimes random, and often (sadly) 

poorly attended. That is not an accusation. It’s an observation. And it is understandable that the 

Bible might be hard to take especially in these days of fundamentalist white nationalism. 

 

But I believe it is important all the same. I don’t know that we could have gotten as far as we 

have without Abolitionists challenging the standard biblical interpretations of slavery and race. 

Or that we would be anywhere close to justice for the marginalized without challenging 

traditional understanding of gender and sexuality and wealth. 

 

So, some of us responded to the disorientation of these days by gathering weekly to study and to 

share questions, doubts, and outright disagreement with the biblical text. 

 

We started with the Psalms. And as this year has unfolded, I kept coming back to Psalm 103: 

“God remembers that we are dust.” The word that comes to mind for 2020 is “fragility.” What 

we have seen is that our American democracy is fragile. Our institutions are fragile. Our human 

lives are fragile. 

 

I am writing this just days after the attack on the Capitol by those in league with a tyrant who has 

been allowed to shroud himself in “Christian” white nationalist rhetoric. What we thought was 

an impenetrable citadel of the democratic spirit is, in fact, fragile. 

 

The same is true of our institutions - churches in particular. Churches are closing and some will 

never re-open after COVID-19. When Jesus says that not even the “gates of hell” will prevail 

against the community of Jesus, one wonders. 

 

And then there are our lives under the stress of this disease. Has it ever been so clear that 

humanity is so completely connected? COVID-19 doesn’t care who we are, what color our skin, 

or whether we are good or bad. It attacks us at the very place we find so hard to accept – that all 

our bodies are connected to each other and the air we breathe. 

“God remembers that we are dust.” Thank God. God keeps track of our fragility and does not 

condemn us for it. God works with it, honors it, remembers it. 

 

In light of human fragility, the Psalmist also tells us to remember all God’s blessings “who 

forgives all your iniquity, who heals all your diseases, who redeems your life from the Pit and 

crowns you with steadfast love and mercy … who works justice for all who are oppressed.” 
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Even as we admit how fragile we are, we can also remember the impact of those who have 

persistently filled our lives with good things – frontline workers in our congregation who have 

cared for those who are sick, served food, stayed in contact with the isolated and lonely, and 

made technology work so that we can stay connected.  

 

 

We have used our energy, resources, and our building to offer support to those who are 

struggling. Our church nurse, Sue Ross, begins this week helping with vaccination programs.  

 

 

Even as we were at the height of the pandemic this summer, our Long-Range Planning team 

connected with 125 members and friends and produced a document that sets a vision for the 

future. More than thirty Task Force members have begun their work to make recommendations 

about how to implement a commitment to be an anti-racist church; how to move forward with 

pastoral transition and imagine a model for pastoral leadership; how to match our physical assets 

with our missional goals; how best to belong together in our community through a governance 

structure; how to meet the needs of Seniors; and how to support small group ministries. 

 

 

As you read in the following pages, Pastors Anita and Patricia called us to prayer, provided 

pastoral care, led community gatherings, offered public witness in the streets, preached powerful 

sermons, and strengthened what Isaiah calls “our feeble knees.” It is my constant joy and honor 

to work with them. 

 

 

Some of the events of 2020 may be seared into our memories. God remembers that we are dust. 

Now it is our job to remember. To remember the universal connection of our human bodies and 

to work for the justice that connection demands. To remember that it is love that wins. To 

remember who we are and to walk in the humility of life’s Mystery. God bless us as we walk 

together into this new year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Rev. Anita Peebles,  

Associate Pastor for Next Generation Ministries  

As we arrive at the end of 2020, I am overwhelmed thinking about how much has happened this past 

year! I have now served this congregation for 2.5 years of blessing, love, and fellowship. I am grateful to 

have journeyed with you through this complex year and am anticipating more growth with you as we 

journey into 2021. At the beginning of 2020, my intentions were to work on creating and strengthening 

connections with organizations around SFBC, like Seattle University and The Seattle School of Theology 

and Psychology, as well as organizations we are already partnering with, such as the Baptist Peace 

Fellowship of North America~Bautistas por la Paz. As we moved further into the spring and had to pivot 

quickly to adjust to new circumstances due to COVID-19, I shifted my attention to helping SFBC move 

our worship and fellowship online. Through many updates to the Zoom platform and a steep learning 

curve and figuring out how to do community care and fellowship through Facebook, Instagram, emails, 

text messaging and the USPS, I have certainly learned a lot and I am so proud of all of you for rolling 

with the changes and continuing to dedicate yourselves to SFBC’s thriving.  

The highlights of the year for me, in no order, were: 

• Spending time with Rev. Dr. Hunter sharing “ashes to go” and “glitter ashes” with the Capitol 

Hill neighborhood on Ash Wednesday 

• Working with Patrick Green and Mary Jeffers (supported by the CFYA Commission) to hold our 

first ever virtual children’s summer camp using Illustrated Ministry’s Compassion Camp 

• Planning and hosting many Wednesday night community gatherings 

• Putting faith into practice and building connections with a budding Faith Leaders Action Group 

(FLAG) that supported protestors in the Capitol Hill Occupied Protest (CHOP) and continues to 

work together to show up for racial justice as an interfaith group.  

• Preparing and delivering worship packets for Easter, Pentecost and Advent to children, youth, and 

young families in our congregation 

• Collaborating with Patrick Green and Bob Sittig to bring Godly Play stories into worship and, as 

of September, host Godly Play worship for children over Zoom 

• Hosting online and in-person (socially distanced) meetings for youth and young adults at SFBC, 

as well as coordinating dance parties, Storytime, and office hours for children over Zoom 

In 2021, I pray that we will get to see each other in person much more than we have been able to in 

2020...and at the same time I give thanks for SFBC making the tough decisions to keep each other safe 

and learn new skills and continue reaching out to each other using whatever technologies we can, from 

sending cards to making phone calls to waving at each other from car parades to Facetiming. I pray that 

the Long-Range Planning task forces will work collaboratively as we seek the way God is leading us in 

these next years. I am confident that the Holy will guide us to do justice, love mercy, work for peace and 

walk humbly, with God and each other, and I pray we will heed that call every day.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Rev. Anita L. Peebles (she/her) 

Associate Pastor for Next Generation Ministries 
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Rev. Dr. Patricia L. Hunter,  

Pastor for Outreach and Education 

 

Well, 2020 is one year I do not want to repeat. While it is easy to focus on all the challenges, 

some good also came with the challenges. I am grateful that through it all the Seattle First Baptist 

Community stayed vibrant and stayed connected. Most of us learned new technology skills as we 

figured out how to support one another and how to grow as a faith community. I now know more 

about Zoom than I ever wanted to know. My modest home office turned into a film studio 

complete with lights, microphones, cameras, all while paying attention to background details.  

 

In 2019 I was Theologian in Residence and in 2020 it was my pleasure to serve the SFBC 

community as Pastor for Outreach and Education. One of my favorite ministry moments of 2020 

was marking ashes on the foreheads of pedestrians on Broadway on Ash Wednesday with Pastor 

Anita Peebles. For those who didn’t want ashes on their foreheads, we offered glitter.  We also 

prayed with those who needed encouragement. We were well received, and I loved every minute 

of that street ministry. It is important that we share our faith and the love of Jesus with those in 

our neighborhood who may never enter the building at Harvard & Seneca.  

 

The week following Ash Wednesday the church closed due to COVID-19. For the balance of 

2020 ministry at SFBC was mostly virtual. It was my hope to have a book study of White 

Fragility by Robin Di Angelo during the six weeks of Lent. But all of that went out the window 

with the Governor’s mandate to stay home and stay safe. The pastors did our best to keep the 

congregation connected and engaged in ministry. We began online worship and I led noon time 

prayer on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Our brief time of mid-week prayer allowed us to check-in 

and share our hopes and concerns. We continue to have a solid group of 12-15 prayer 

participants for each session. Our bi-weekly prayer times continued through the summer and in 

the fall, we held our noon time prayer on Tuesdays only. 

 

The murders of Breonna Taylor, Ahmaud Arbery, and George Floyd by law enforcement 

officers, or racist vigilantes, fueled racial tension throughout the country. White supremacy and 

racial bigotry were on the minds of many SFBC members and friends. I was party to many 

conversations about what we could do as a faith community to become anti-racist. Those 

conversations led to the summer book study of White Fragility. Theresa Edwards Pruitt and 

Karen Carlos and I served as facilitators for our Zoom conversations. Over 75 members and 

regular attendees registered for the White Fragility book study.  

 

As the fall settled in, I believe many of us made our emotional peace with maintaining our virtual 

community for the balance of the year. I continued to lead our prayer times and met monthly 

with the Adult Education and Outreach Commissions. I preached once a month and assisted each 

week with worship.  The work of the Adult Education and Outreach Commissions are included 

in this annual report.  
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Rev. Sam Kim, Senior Pastor of Japanese Baptist Church, encouraged Pastor Tim Phillips and 

me as a representative of Mount Zion Baptist Church, to brainstorm how we might work together 

in ministry since our congregations are so close geographically. Our collaborations have been 

fruitful, and we shared worship on Ash Wednesday, September 6, Advent 1. Our musical 

collaborations have been a joyful and spiritually uplifting.  The three congregations will continue 

to work together in 2021.  

 

Yes, 2020 was a really difficult year. COVID-19, racial unrest, white supremacy, and 

presidential politics made us perpetually weary. I never would have made it without God’s 

guidance, wisdom, love, and protection. I have great hope for 2021. God is a way-maker and I 

believe that love and justice will always triumph over hate and destruction. May it be so in 2021.  

 

Rev. Dr. Patricia L. Hunter  

Pastor for Outreach and Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Church Home Operations Commission 

Submitted by Rodhney Tull 
 

Commission Members:  Lee Hart, Virgil Tollefson and Rod Tull (co-chairs); Paul Dromgoole, Peggy 

Newsom, Nancy Cleland, Rod Shutt and Daryl de la Cruz 

Staff liaison: Darren Hochstedler 

 

2020 was unlike any year in recorded history of our Church.  The beginning of 2020 in most 

regards started out as a typical year in the life of our congregation but with the pandemic there 

came major changes in the way we worship and in the way we conducted commission business.  

The upkeep and the maintenance of our facility has continued even though our commission for 

most of the year was relegated to either conference calls or zoom meetings.  Even with the 

challenges that we faced in 2020 we do have some highlights and points of interest to report. 

 

Seismic Report:  A seismic study was completed near the end of 2019 and a report was 

presented to Church Home Ops and to the Diaconate.  The Long-Range Planning team 

considered the results of this report as part of their efforts.  Discussions and commitment to 

working together for the safety of our congregation are on-going. 

 

Parking:  The former parking committee has been dissolved but there are expectations that once 

we are able to worship in person the “choir lot” on Spring will continue to be available and there 

are expectations that space will be available for parking at the Polyclinic for Sunday and 

Wednesday gatherings.  We do have a contract for staff parking for 10 spaces with Seattle 

University.  The parking lot behind the church is deemed to be no longer accessible as a building 

permit for that property has been granted and construction is scheduled to start sometime in 

2021. 

 

Leases update:  Due to the Pandemic and budget constraints some of our tenants are no longer 

renting space from us.  Temporarily we have been able to rent space to Turner Construction and 

may be able to rent some space to Carmel, the developer of the parking lot behind the church.  

There is an ongoing effort to find replacements for all of our lost leases. 

 

Playground restoration:  Stairs into the old play area were removed.  There is possible use for 

this space as parking either for staff, the handicapped or tenants.  The space appears to be able to 

accommodate 6 cars wide or possibly double that number if cars are parked in tandem. 

 

Commission Changes:  As part of the Long-Range Planning process our commission has been 

temporarily dissolved for the 2021 calendar year.  A special thanks needs to be given to those 

who not only served during 2020 but for the most part those who have served on this 

commission for many years prior.  I would especially like to thank my co-chairs Virgil Tollefson 

and Lee Hart.  As with any committee or commission they are only effective because of the hard 

work of each member.  I am proud for the work of all of our commission members and 

personally offer thanks to Paul Dromgoole, Peggy Newsom, Nancy Cleland, Rod Shutt and 

Daryl DelaCruz.  A special thank you needs to be given to Darren Hochstedler for his ongoing 

support and counsel. 
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Adult Education Commission 

Submitted by Joanne Wright 

Commission Members: Lynn Gaertner-Johnston and Joanne Wright (co-chairs); Barbara Gutierrez, 

Martha Hopler, David Bloom, Doug Beasley, and Susan Blythe-Goodman 

Staff Liaison:  Patricia L. Hunter 

 

The Commission began 2020 by continuing 2019 programs: Witnessing Our Faith and Living Our 

Values, Bible Study, and Contemplative Practice. With the onset of the COVID pandemic, the 

Commission took a break between early March and May to adjust to new ways of delivering our 

programs and to coordinate with the pastors. Starting in June, our programs were online through Zoom. 

Pastor Tim Phillips offered Bible Study once a week at noon, and the Contemplative Program was 

discontinued.  

 

We delivered the following programs in 2020: 

 

• January: Theological and Cultural Evolution of Our Community (Sunday and Wednesday 

program) by Cherry Johnson, Bible Study, and Contemplation. 

• February: AfricaTown presentation by K. Wyking Garrett, Bible Study, and Contemplation. 

• March: Moving from Paralyzing Fear to Resolute Action led by Margarita Munoz and Dale 

Rector. 

• June – July: Spiritual Journeys of church members and attendees: Belle Chenault, Kimberly 

Thiesen, Joanne Hjort, Megan Walker, Aaron Burkhalter, and Norah, Danny Wilks, and Jennifer 

Chin. 

• July 9 – August 13 (Thursday evenings): Book study on White Fragility by Robin DiAngelo, led 

by Karen Lewis Carlos and Theresa Pruett.  

• August: Summer break, no programs. 

• September: Welcome Home Sunday led by Joan Benner; Transforming Conflict and Reconciling 

Relationships with Michael T. McRay; and Companis Sunday with Gary Davis. 

• October: Contemplation Before Action led by Pastor Anita Peebles; Advocating for the Unhoused 

led by David Delgado; Ancestral Waters film and discussion with Puyallup Tribal members led 

by Joanne Wright; Online Tour of Washington State Website led by Laura Van Tosh. 

• November: All Saints Day led by David Bloom; Sharing Our Feelings Through Scripture led by 

Joanne Wright; An Introduction to Climate Justice and the Just Transition led by Derek Hoshiko 

of Got Green; Finding Gratitude in 2020 led by Cherry Johnson; As Advent Begins, Hope, led by 

Pastor Patricia Hunter. 

• December: Reflection on the Advent Theme of Peace led by Rev. Anne Hall; Reflection on O 

Magnum Mysterium and the Theme of Love led by Rev. Margie Paynton; The Celebration of 

Kwanzaa led by Rev. Dr. Renee McCoy. 

 

The following programs were discussed but not programmed this year; immigration and sensitive sites, 

antisemitism, and more on SFBC theological history by Cherry Johnson. These could be considered for 

2021. 
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Music Commission  
Submitted by Darla O’ Brian 

 

Commission Members:  Darla O’ Brian (Chair) and Jim Thompson (Vice co-chair)  

Wendy Allen, Belle Chenault, Brent Marble, Marjorie Payton, Kimberly Thiesen,  

Staff Liaison:  Ben Luedcke 

 

• This has been a year of grief around not being able to meet communally as a church and the choir 

has been grieving not being able to share the joy of singing together and participating in a much-

loved community. 

• The staff, Music Commission and choir cabinet have made a strong effort to keep our beloved 

choir community intact and committed. 

• Thanks to the tireless efforts of our Minister of Music Ben Luedcke and our organist David 

Horton, we have been encouraged to participate with each other virtually.  The Sunday morning 

worship services have continued to be filled with archived choir recordings and new recordings 

created by solo or small group virtually.  Additionally, Ben and David have been working with  

outside performers and guests for occasional appearances.  Most importantly from my perspective 

is the virtual choir recordings: Ben has given clear instructions about recording in our own space 

and with the help of interns, they have provided excellent preparation materials, both by sending 

us the music and a recording of a strong voice singing our part so that we can learn remotely, 

much as if we were in choir practice.  Ben then has magically put them all together so that we are 

singing in the choir.  There have been five larger choral presentations and all these Sunday 

offerings have greatly enhanced the on-line worship services. 

• The interns have been a vital part of our church family for several years.  They are Eric Jeffords, 

Jaren White and Athena Beebe.  Their beautiful voices add support for each section both in vocal 

strength and in increasing our musical abilities, their young enthusiasm and joy of singing 

enhance our spirits and their providing solos or small group offerings greatly add to our worship.  

In recognition of all they add to the music program, the Music Commission decided to continue 

their services during this year.   Under their contracts, they were to provide support in some way 

for at least three events per month: either with recordings, practice part files for choristers,  or 

Weds night presentations.  We are grateful they all agreed to continue with us. 

• Starting in September, Ben resumed our regular Wednesday night choir “rehearsals’ by 

scheduling various musical events or speakers, and these events are open to all.  Some highlights 

include Eric Jeffords spoke on early chants, Jared White led us in a discussion of the Handel’s 

Messiah before Christmas, Phyllis Brydwell, the choir director at Mt. Zion Baptist spoke to us as 

well as demonstrated American spirituals, and both David Horton and Margie Paynton spoke to 

us of their musical and spiritual journeys.  We look forward to being educated about various 

aspects of music as well as getting to see our fellow choir members.  The first Wednesday is a 

Hymn Sing in which all church members are invited to join as we sing our Heritage Hymns and 

other favorites as well as new offerings. 

• We held a virtual choir retreat on August 29th.  Not as good as being together and singing, but an 

opportunity to be together. 

• The choir lost two beloved choir members this year Constance McLean and Imogene Williams 

and, in their honor, the Music Commission voted to give $600 to Seattle Children’s Hospital for 

uncompensated care, as well as $600 to Black Lives Matter Seattle King County.  This 

substituted for our annual Social justice Concert donation to a non-profit organization. 
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Children, Families, and Young Adults Commission 
Submitted by Linda Zaugg 
 

 

CFYA members:  Megan Walker and Linda Zaugg (co-chairs), Patrick Green, Aaron Burkhalter, Mary 

Jeffers, Heather Dodge, Jill Yates, Geoff McGhee, Shirley Shafer, Belle Chenault, Sarah Cooper 

Staff Liaison: Rev. Anita Peebles 

 

Pastor Anita and Patrick Green have led the charge into Zoom territory for CFYA programming 

this year, and thanks to them, no aspect of our work has been dropped, only adapted.  It has been 

the role of the commission to assist and support them as much as we can, lending help to 

Wednesday nights, dance parties, story times, week-long Compassion Camp in the summer, 

Halloween Party, Christmas pageant, etc.  We have done so much virtually this year to keep 

people connected, and even staged small in-person, distanced and masked gatherings, 

particularly for the Youth, who feel their isolation from peers so keenly. 

 

Godly Play was moved into the on-line worship service, which has given the congregation at 

large a better appreciation for that program.  Starting in September a Zoom Godly Play session 

from 10:30 -11:00 has allowed for interaction with and feedback from the children.  Children and 

Youth have also been active in worship, participating in Pride Sunday, Next Generation Sunday, 

Advent services and others. We’ve all been learning lots about recording and uploading 

ourselves! 

 

We celebrated the retirement after over 20 years of service of Belle Chenault from the Children’s 

Music Program.  A video tribute during worship, involving many, acknowledged and thanked 

her for educating, inspiring and instructing kids to experience the joys of music making.  The 

future of Children’s Music is still to be determined in 2021. 

 

Sarah Cooper also took leave of the Commission, and her Doorkeeper role in Godly Play, amid 

thanks and kudos, as she transitioned to the University of Washington in her academic career. 

 

Shortly before the pandemic hit, we had fortuitously moved to meeting on a quarterly basis, and 

we were able to maintain that schedule on Zoom.  This cohesive group bids adieu to one another 

for now and several of us have moved to positions on Long Range Planning Task Forces or other 

roles but will continue to advance and promote the welfare of the children, families, youth and 

young adults of our congregation. 
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Personnel Commission 

Submitted by Theresa E. Pruett 

 

Commission Members: Theresa E. Pruett and Sara Tollefson (co-chairs); Joyce Phillips, Marsha 

Ulmer, Peter Shafer, Pastoral Advisors: Rev. Tim Phillips, Rev. Anita Pebbles.  

Staff Liaison: Darren Hochstedler 

 

 

Looking Back at 2020: 
 

This year has been extremely challenging and transformative for our church. Through the 

dedicated work of our beloved pastors and staff, Seattle First Baptist has taken its ministry on 

line. What seemed like an almost impossible task in March of 2020, has turned into a year of 

church online connection with members and congregants isolating at home locally, nationally, 

and internationally. 

 

Notable Events: 
 

• Pastor Patricia Hunter started as our Pastor of Education and Outreach. 

• The Personnel Commission first met via Zoom restrictions. 

• SFBC applied for and received PPP from the “CARES ACT” in the amount of $104,900 

• The PPP funding was put toward (1) regular payroll of permanent staff, through the end 

of the year, (2) bonuses to staff to cover increased costs due to CV-19, (3) to pay wages 

to part-time employees who have been staying at home retroactively and through end of 

June. 

 

Long-Range Planning Team (“LRPT”) and Pastoral Transition: 
 

On August 2, 2020, the hard-working LRPT issued its Findings and Recommendations, which 

acknowledged Pastor Tim Phillips retirement in February of 2022. A Pastoral Transition Task 

was created and is now operating, in part, to explore SFBC’s vision for this position. The 

Personnel Commission will be responsible for working with Tim in his transition, and in 

coordinating the search and hiring of the interim pastor. In September, the Personnel 

Commission met with Evergreen Association Area Minister Douglas Avilesbernal to learn about 

interim ministry and to discuss the process and timing. 

 

 

Looking Forward to 2021: 
 

All Personnel Commission members have graciously agreed to continue to serve in 2021 and are 

looking forward to serving our dear SFBC in a post Covid-19 world. 
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Christian Outreach Commission 

Submitted by Ruthie Fossett 
 

 

Commission Members: Ruthie Fossett (Chair), Beth Reis, Richard Miller, and Carolanne Watness 

Staff Liaison:  Patricia L. Hunter 

 Outreach met the challenges presented by the Covid-19 pan-epidemic showing a unique 

resiliency as programs were altered or cancelled, as budgets became constrained, and as 

communication modalities changed from face-to-face meetings to virtual Zoom.  Our job 

changed, but we got the job done. 

 Outreach has traditionally emphasized…well…outreach, reaching out to network with 

other groups to develop interfaith relations and to promote social justice.  Networking is usually 

accomplished by participating in projects and celebratory events.  We would share in the 

activities of other organizations and they would support ours.  Covid-19 containment-imposed 

quarantine and shut down most group activities.  There were no meetings with shaking of hands 

and face-to-face greetings.  There were no events.  SFBC closed its church building in March.  

Hunger and homelessness ignore pandemics and these social conditions were exacerbated as 

soup kitchens and other relief agencies limited services or closed facilities.  Outreach focused on 

survival needs of vulnerable populations.   

 The Burrito Roll could no longer meet to prepare and distribute food, but Outreach 

stepped in with its Alternative Nutrition Program.  Where the Burrito Roll had been an occasion 

for folks from many organizations to come together to give hand-on service, this service was 

redesigned to be accomplished with a minimum of two people. The SFBC Administrator 

purchased non-perishable nutritional drinks and the Outreach Chair delivered these drinks to 

homeless shelters.  Outreach provided approximately 3,200 meals by this method.  When the 

decision was made to dissolve SFBC commissions, Outreach cashed out this program with 

substantial donations to Night Watch, Aurora Commons, Trinity Women’s Shelter, and 

Congregations for the Homeless. 

 Outreach knows that small comforts can have huge importance to those who live on the 

edge of survival.  Sandra Jones decided it would be nice to bake a few cookies for the homeless.  

Somehow, “a few cookies” became a Christmas gift package of cookies, candy, gloves, and 

socks for over 300 people.   

 Homeless people frequently access public facilities to use toilets and charge cell phones.  

It should be noted that a cell phone can be a life-saver for someone living in often hostile 

conditions who does not have the protections of home and family.  Outreach established a cell 

phone charging station.  Our ingenuity is shown in the fact that this vital service was a matter of 

extension cords strung through a church window to a porch where a homeless person could sit 

while his or her device charged.  Outreach was doing its job. 
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 Outreach continued promotion of social service causes through SFBC remote 

communication media, the website, the Spire, the Weekly Bulletin.  The Outreach Engagement 

Resource Tool continued to public information on subjects like economic and reproductive 

justice.  In October, Outreach published a four-part series on Voting and Protecting Your Vote.   

 Outreach engaged in vigorous fundraising through its Fellowship appeals.  SFBC 

members and friends responded generously and Outreach was able to make substantial donations 

to causes such as: 

 New Dawn, a cooperative native village in Guatemala. 

 Hilltop House, a subsidized housing facility that has a long history with SFBC. 

The Duwamish Longhouse and Cultural Center, acknowledging that SFBC occupies land 

that once belonged to the Duwamish People. 

Faith Action Network: A coalition of faith groups committed to social justice. 

Interfaith Climate Action – First Hill, a coalition of faith groups, including SFBC and Bet 

Alef Meditative Synagogue, promoting changes to offset global warming. 

Baptist Peace Fellowship of North America- Bautistas per la Paz. 

Coats for the Homeless:  an activity organized by Public Defenders, a private agency 

supporting people with extreme poverty or behavior health challenges who also have 

regular interactions with law enforcement. 

Youth Tutoring Program: a volunteer program providing free tutoring for students in 

need in six low-income areas of Seattle. 

Year 2020 has ended, and we can say that Outreach got the job done. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Stewardship Commission 

Submitted by John Benner 
 

 

Commission Members:  John Benner (Chair), Robert Sittig (Treasurer) 

Erik Zaugg, Don Phillips, Patricia Kile, Rebecca Morris 

Staff Liaison:  Darren Hochstedler 

 

Cash Handling and Accounting:  In 2020 the Stewardship Commission continued its oversight 

of the Church finances, assuring monthly accounting reports were complete and budgetary 

control was properly and transparently implemented.  Cash counting was suspended in March 

due to the pandemic; it will resume when the church reopens.    

Investment management:  The Investment Committee continues to appropriately manage our 

endowment assets, in conjunction with our financial advisor at UBS.  We maintain a balance of 

approximately 60% equities and 40% bonds; we also continue our commitment to invest in 

socially responsible funds.  Our investment returns for the year enabled an allocation of 

$115,000 among several church funds.   

Congregational Support:  The pledge campaign concluded with almost the exact pledge total as 

last year: $396,000 in 2020 as compared with $401,500 in 2019.  We had 136 pledges including 

three new pledges.  Fourteen people who pledged last year did not pledge this year, but we 

expect most of them will continue to give.   

The “Forward in Faith” campaign to fund a pastoral position and the long-range plan drew to a 

close early in the year.  The amount pledged was $65,151.50, which was $5001.50 above the 

goal of $60,150.  Stewardship acknowledges the generosity of the many donors both for this and 

the pledge drive. 

Budgeting:  We ended 2020 in a break-even position.  Operating fund receipts were lower than 

expected, partly due to a drop in building income.  We lost some tenants and are actively seeking 

to replace them.  Expenses were also lower due to thoughtful expense control during the 

shutdown.   

For 2021 we have proposed a realistic budget with equal expenses and income. 

Plans for 2021:  For 2020 we had planned to support members who may be willing to include 

Seattle First Baptist in their wills but had to delay.  We will revisit this when appropriate.  We 

will, as usual, plan the pledge drive in the coming months, and continue to report and monitor 

financial activities monthly. 
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Membership and Engagement Commission  

Submitted by Brent Marble and Joan Benner 

 

 

 

Commission Members: Brent Marble and Bah Steele (co-chairs) 

Jerry Lewis, Michaele Miller, Karen Carlos, Inola de la Cruz 

Staff Liaison:  Tim Phillips 
 

 

Three of the Main focus points for this Commission during the year are to manage the Welcome 

Table, facilitate the Explore classes that are generally offered two times a year, for prospective 

new members and for existing members who want to learn more about the history of SFBC and 

what it means to be a Baptist, and to work with the CYFA Commission to host the Annual Church 

Picnic at the end of August. 

Due to the Covid close-down of regular church services and social gatherings for the majority of 

the year, our commission was not able to participate in these activities. That said, we have 

continued to have some presence during the year. 

 

Highlights for the year are as follows: 

 

- Brent Marble wrote an article for the Spire encouraging folks to review and update their 

profiles and pictures for the on-line Membership Directory.  In this article I also invited 

folks to submit pictures of themselves, and their families, of how they are spending their 

time during the COVID-19 quarantine.  The plan is to post these pictures at the Welcome 

Table, once SFBC is again open for services and coffee hour. 

 

- Barbara Steele regularly attended, and sometimes hosted, the Facebook Virtual Happy hour 

on Friday afternoons.  Commission members were encouraged to attend the coffee hour 

after the Sunday morning church services. 

 

- Plans for the new year going forward are to work with Anita Peebles, and others to help 

develop an on-line Virtual Bulletin Board, which will help to answer questions and direct 

people to Commissions and SFBC personnel to answer questions and provide information. 
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Worship Commission 

Submitted by Sterling Morris 
 

Commission Members:  Sterling Morris (Chair), Carole Cornell (Vice Chair), Donna Ward, Nancy 

Szeliga, Linda McCoy, Christine Warren, Phil Greengus, Eric Setran 

Staff Liaison:  Tim Phillips 

 

Having been relieved of the weekly/monthly duties of the Worship Commission, the last official action of 

this commission was to document the feedback of each commission member in response to the proposals 

contained in the Long-Range Plan.  The following is the feedback received in July of 2020 in response to 

the Long-Range Plan.  This document was included in written materials for the July 2020 Diaconate 

meeting and now serves as the wrap-up document for the end of year 2020.  
 

 

Transitioning Forward at SFBC – Worship Commission Feedback 
 

At the request of Long-Range Planning, I sent Worship Commission members the Transitioning Forward 

documents presented at the May Diaconate meeting.  The purpose being to encourage suggestions, 

response and vision for the future of SFBC in a world of COVID 19. 

 
 

Following are the assembled responses from four Worship Commission members: 

 

Carole Cornell: 
What has been most important to you? 

I know we will at some point be able to re-gather at SFBC and I definitely look forward to re-establishing 

our work as a commission.  As noted, we (Worship) are mainly a physical set-up group for Sunday 

services, so no work at present.  What has been most important to me is to participate in the on-line 

worship services.  And support the staff in this way.  I have tried to stay in touch with friends and people 

saw routinely as usher via email. 

   

What lessons have you learned from the pandemic? 
My biggest challenge has been learning and connecting to the various on-line services with varying 

success.  The Facebook connection has worked, and now Angie Buysse has set up a ZOOM connection. I 

miss setting up communion but appreciate that we can have a communion experience on-line.  Sterling 

suggested that we could each work with another commission, or maybe the on-line activities of another 

commission in some way.  It would be a learning experience. 

 

What will shift/evolve? 
I would like to keep the basic Worship Commission together so when we do re-gather, we can resume 

duties as before.  The recommendation to “Ensure that our technology budget is sufficient to meet new 

needs” . . . maybe the budget for Worship be instead allocated to Pastoral Care, Outreach or the general 

fund or wherever the funds might be needed. 

 
 

Nancy Szeliga: 
• Agrees with an “Alter Guild” concept instead of a “commission” if the functions of Worship 

eventually are needed.  This would mean that anyone could join w/o being a member of SFBC. 

• Perhaps bring back the radio ministry to reach those unable to navigate the technical challenges 

• of on-line access.  Podcasts perhaps an idea. 

• Use the gym for social distancing and utilize BIG SCREEN for a come-together event. 

• Yes, to blending with Companis staff and/or volunteers as needed 

•  
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Linda McCoy: 
What has been most important to you? 

• Sunday services, Tuesday and Thursday prayer, Wednesday Psalms and the special adult 

education program(s). 

• It would be sad to hear that Worship Commission has disbanded . . . I would like to see it 

revitalized. 

• I've been wishing that more people would participate in presenting the Sunday service.  Reports 

for various commissions and what work is continuing would be great.  Announcements of 

important events / ZOOM events would be great.  I have always felt enriched by the presentations 

of various church members in our Sunday services. 

 

What will shift/evolve?   
• With Pastor Patricia retiring (and am I correct that there may be more retirements).  I feel we are 

at a crossroads of needing to increase participation and connection, including expanding the scope 

of presentations for Sunday service.  (I know it is not an easy task but let’s see if there are ways to 

include more people in making presentations . . . if people want to). 

• More connection with Mt Zion Church?  And other churches, so we can share visits and 

presentations. 

• For on-going worship planning, I have sometimes felt a less than robust focus on women, i.e. on 

International Women's Day and on Mother's Day.  A wealth of writings have been done in the past 

15 years on Women's Spirituality and I would like to see more included in our services at the 

times it is relevant. 

• There is women's spiritual music that has developed over the recent years (and some long 

established) that I would like to see SFBC open up to.  My friend, Lorraine Bayes has written 

several very poignant songs - “Hear My Sister's Prayer” comes to mind. Shawna Carol has two 

that I would like to see SFBC embrace: “Bless Our Planet” and “Rise Up”.  (I have introduced 

these to Ben, they would take some adaption for our choir . . . if we ever sing together again.   

 

Sterling Morris 
What's Been Important to You? 

I have been amazed by the intimacy and immediacy of the Zoom services.  Think that this is possible 

because I had previously bonded with the church and many in the congregation.  This is not the case with 

another group where I share the Zoom experience.  I had not belonged to that group long enough to bond 

in person so it hasn't worked for me personally on Zoom.  The service via Zoom is now part of my 

Sundays. 

 

What lessons from the pandemic? 
Worship Commission's role is non-existent right now, no flowers, no physical communion to set up, no 

banners to hang, no pew literature to edit or re-supply.  The duties of the Worship Commission are very 

specific and require very little discussion in the process of execution.  For a number of years there was no 

Worship Commission.  I would propose that in the future the duties of Worship be done by an “alter 

guild”.  This would free us all up to join other commissions and also encourage anyone with an interest to 

assist with these tasks as needed without having to be “on the commission” or an SFBC member.  

Members of Worship work hard but there is very little spiritual reward in those very defined tasks.  The 

fact that we have had nothing to do has brought this all to mind. 

 

What will shift/evolve? 
I think that ultimately if the COVID a very long-term reality, that Worship Commission members might 

join other commission that are still functional, i.e., Outreach, Stewardship, Operations and so forth.       

 

 

 



    

 

     

Seattle Jazz Vespers - Submitted by Janet Whitlock 

Committee Members:  Janet Balcom-Whitlock, Kellie Whitlock, Virgil Tollefson, 

Michaele Miller 
 

Seattle Jazz Vespers is a family-friendly, secular jazz concert series, with an inspirational interlude and a 

concluding reception, which ordinarily takes place in our sanctuary at 6:00 pm on the first Sunday of each 

month, October through June.  Founded in 2002 by former pastor Stephen Jones and a committee of 

volunteers, it is currently in its nineteenth year, and has served as an important outreach to jazz 

enthusiasts from the community at-large, as well as from our own congregation. 

 

Last season (2019-2020), my co-chair Michaele Miller placed an increased emphasis on booking women 

artists and performers of color, including vocalists Eugenie Jones, Chava Mirel, and Sheila Kay, and the 

Afro-Cuban ensemble, Clave Gringa Quintet. In early 2020, we also brought back some of our fan 

favorites, trumpeter Jay Thomas and blues trombonist Randy Oxford, and were drawing record crowds. 

Unfortunately, with the arrival of the Covid-19 pandemic and mandated closure of Seattle’s performance 

venues in March, we were forced to cancel our lineup for the rest of that season, and have remained 

shuttered this fall as well. 
 

Although Seattle Jazz Vespers’ lengthy hiatus is a disappointment to all of us, we are committed to the 

health and safety of our performers and audience members alike, and look forward to the post-pandemic 

future, when our enjoyment of live jazz can resume. 
 

 
 

Companis - Submitted by Gary Davis 

Companis Staff:  Gary Davis, ED; Karen Hundrieser, Assoc. ED; Cynthia Hunter, Outreach Specialist; 

Phil Mervin, Office Manager 
 

Agencies that were served by Companis in 2020:   

Companis nonprofit partners in 2020 * denotes multiple Companis Worker placements: 

Benefits Law Center – Disability Benefit Assistance*, Brigadoon Service Dogs*, Byrd Barr Place*, 

Columbia Legal Services, Companis*, Diverse Harmony*, Escape to Peace Anti-Trafficking*, Fabian’s 

Fund, Feed The Need Food Pantry of New Walk Christian Church, Folio – The Seattle Athenaeum, Full 

Life Care, Generations Aging with Pride (GenPride), Helping Link – Vietnamese Immigrant Services, 

Ingersoll Gender Center, Lake City Partners Ending Homelessness, LGBTQ Allyship, Look, Listen & 

Learn BIPOC Educational Media, Mary’s Place, Minds Matter Seattle*, NAMI Snohomish, North 

Helpline*, Prescription Drug Assistance Foundation, Real Change*, Recovery Café , Refugee Artisans 

Initiative, Resounding Love – Liberation Choir, Seattle First Baptist Church, Seattle Music Partners, 

Shared Breakfast – First UMC Seattle*, Speaking of Dying*, Trinity Thrift Store*, Tukwila Pantry*, 

University District Children’s Center, University Heights Center*, Washington Recovery Alliance* 

CURRENT Companis Workers:  

Molly Angel, Debbie Aylott, Lee Campbell, Judith Card, Raymond Chan DDS, Shea Deines, Susan 

Dohrmann, Jennifer Eaglespeaker, Catherine Fales, Ashley Fontaine, Patrick Green, Janet Hasselblad, 

Martha Hopler, Cynthia Hunter, Cherry Johnson, Muriel Jones MD, Jon Klapel, Vasumathi Lakshmanen, 

Chris Langeler, Kurt Larson, Phil Mervin, Merry Nye, Joan E. O’Brien, Betty Reid, Greg Scully, Tess 

Selim*, Peter Shafer, Shirley Shafer, Colin Stephens, Chitra Subramanian, Heidi Toppel*, Donna 

Whitford, and KC Young.  *denotes more than one current placement. 
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2020 Financial Report 
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2021 Proposed Budget cont …. 
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Membership Report 
 

 
 

Membership as of December 31, 2019     340 

Received into membership in 2020 - 0 

By letter and Christian Experience - 0 

By Baptism 0 

By Baptism and reinstatement 0 

 

Dismissed in 2020 

By letter 0 

By Death 8 

By Request 0 

Moved to Inactive 0 

Statistical Correction 0 

0 Total Membership as of December 31, 2020   332 

 

Members deceased in 2020 
  

Caroline McGowan, March 30 

 

Irene Southwick, March 1  

 

Frances A. Parker, March 2 

 

Constance McLean, March 6 

 

Dr. Neil Elgee, March 20 

 

Beverly Carmignani, April 22 

 

Rev. Charles Peet, * April 9    

 

Forbes Bottomly, * May 8 

 

Imogene Williams, May 24 

 

Beryl H. Curry, August 31   

 

*regular attendees 
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Past Recipients of the Volunteer Recognition Award 

 

2019: Brian Lew, Brent Marble 

2018: Megan and Aaron Burkholder, Linda and Mike Zaugg, Shirley Cline 

2017: Cherry Johnson, Jim Ginn, Keith Ervin  

2016: Phil Mortenson, Jane Herness 

2015: Lupe Carlos III, Carol Jean Hendrickson, Dennis Raymond, Shirley Wilkinson 
 

2014: Diana James, Nancy Roberts-Brown and Metta Williams  

2013: Rod Shutt, Susan Blythe-Goodman, Danny de la Cruz and Madge Schumacher  

2012: Carole Cornell, Paul Dromgoole, and Margaret Norton-Arnold  

2011: Joanne Hjort, Lee Hart 

2010: Janet Balcom Whitlock, Phil Mortenson, Shirley and Evan Cline  
 

2009: Doug Beasley, John Dislers, Kenneth Dugan, Muriel Jones-Cashdollar, John Nicholson,     

          Stan Wagner, Kathy Cooper; Mimi Dislers; Conrad and Carole Tovar  

2008: Pat Kile, Susan Dohrmann, Debbie Gibby, Dick Miller, Muriel Cashdollar, Leroy Johnson,   

          Melanie Mitchell, Clinton McNair, Renna Pierce, and Robert Sittig  

2007: Virgil Tollefson, and Mary Williams  

2006: Christopher, Brian and Sue Ross, and John Stapleton  

2005: Wally Tablit, Jeanne Dorn, Samara Hoag, and Mary Mazur  

2004: Marian Voge, Louise Ellis, and Sharon Hunley 
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Proposed Romney Fund Disbursements for 2021 
 

Submitted by Margaret Norton-Arnold 
 

 

Members of the Diaconate, the Romney Legacy Committee, which includes Tim Phillips, Diana 

James, Steve Smith and me, make the following recommendations for 2021 Romney Fund 

Disbursements. If you approve of these expenditures, we will present them to the congregation for 

their vote of approval during the SFBC annual meeting in January. This year we have $15, 085 
to spend on disbursements. Our proposed expenditures include:   
 

 

$7,000 for Congregational Events  

It is difficult, at this time, to be able to plan specific events for our church congregation, but we 

are currently in conversation with these four individuals and their respective organizations. If 

all events remain virtual, we are likely to be able to gain from the insights of several of them. If 

we are able to book in-person events, we will be more limited to one or two of them. 
 

• The Reverend Jennifer Bailey and Reverend Mickey Scott-Bey Jones of the Faith Matters 
Network, which offers training in ways to show up for social movements and protest in 
spiritually-grounded ways. 

 

• Reverend Alba Onofrio, Soulforce, an organization that works in LBGTQ+ advocacy and 
works against Christian supremacy. 

 

• Reverend Osagyefo Sekou, and activist leader and trainer who has led people of faith to 
participate actively in social movements. 

 

• Kaitlyn Curtice, an indigenous woman who works to undo the harm Christianity has 
caused indigenous peoples. 

 

$2,500 for a Student Preacher Award  

We are hoping to get back on track with ABSW in 2021 to award our annual Rod Romney  
reaching Award. 

$1,000 for John Pavlovitz  

John Pavlovitz was scheduled to attend in-person with us in 2020.  We did have him on-line for one 
Sunday instead, and want to invite him back for another on-line session or two early in 2021. 

 

$4,585 for Emergent Needs  
 

We are living in unprecedented times, and SFBC is continually being pressed for more services to 
our community. We request that this money be set aside so we can respond, as needed, to at least 
some of those requests. 
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                           Nominations for 2021 Officers and Church Leaders     
                                                 

 

 

As approved by the 2020 Diaconate, the 2021 diaconate will be made up of the 
Executive Committee, the chair of the Personnel Commission, the chair of the 
Stewardship Commission, stewards representing the other commissions and the 
members at large.   

                                                                                              Nominated 

 
                Executive Committee 

President:  Jim Ginn, Vice President:  Megan Walker 
    

Treasurer: Bob Sittig, Secretary:  Dick Miller 
 

Adult Education Martha Hopler 

CFYA Mary Jeffers 

Church Home Operations Rodhney Tull 

Members at Large Mike Zaugg, Metta Williams 

Membership and Engagement Brent Marble 

Music Darla O'Brian 

Outreach Beth Reis 

Personnel Theresa Pruett (c), Sara Tollefson, Peter Shafer, Marsha 
Ulmer, Joyce Phillips  

Stewardship John Benner (c), Pat Kile, Rebecca Morris, Erik Zaugg 

Worship Sterling Morris 
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SFBC Task Force Members 
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SFBC Staff/Office/Volunteer List 

 

Seattle First Baptist Church         www.seattlefirstbaptist.org         206.325.6051 
 

 

Pastoral Team 

Tim Phillips, Lead Pastor (x104)                                          tim@seattlefirstbaptist.org 

Patricia L. Hunter, Pastor for Outreach & Education                       patricia@seattlefirstbaptist.org 

Anita Peebles, Associate Pastor for Next Generation Ministry (x106)               

                                                                                                          anita@seattlefirstbaptist.org  

Music Staff 

Ben Luedcke, Minister of Music                                                      ben@seattlefirstbaptist.org 

David Horton, Organist                                                                    david@seattlefirstbaptist.org    

Jim Ginn, Associate Organist                                                           jim.ginn@comcast.net  

Administrative Staff 

Darren Hochstedler, Church Administrator (x-102)              darren@seattlefirstbaptist.org 

Judy Scott, Office Manager (x-101)                                      front_Office@seattlefirstbaptist.org   

Dick Steele, Maintenance, Facilities                     dick@seattlefirstbaptist.org         

Katie Sturm, Communications Services                                        katie@seattlefirstbaptist.org                 

Kellie Whitlock, Sound/Video Engineer, Graphic Arts                kellie@SeattleFirstBaptist.org  

 

Congregation President                                                                Seattle First Baptist Church 
 

Faith Community Nurse 

Sue Ross, RN                                                                                  nurse@seattlefirstbaptist.org 
 

Hilltop House Staff                                                                                                 

Thornton Bowman, Executive Director at thornton@hilltop-house.org 

Karen Carlos   206.624.5704 

Church Hostess    Carol Honderd  cj.honderd@yahoo.com                                                                                                               

Chef Rick Hansen  rjhansen999@outlook.com  

 

Companis Staff:  Gary Davis, ED; Karen Hundrieser, Assoc. ED; Cynthia Hunter, Outreach Specialist; 

Phil Mervin, Office Manager 
 

Current Companis Workers:  

Molly Angel, Debbie Aylott, Lee Campbell, Judith Card, Raymond Chan DDS, Shea Deines, Susan 

Dohrmann, Jennifer Eaglespeaker, Catherine Fales, Ashley Fontaine, Patrick Green, Janet Hasselblad, 

Martha Hopler, Cynthia Hunter, Cherry Johnson, Muriel Jones MD, Jon Klapel, Vasumathi Lakshmanen, 

Chris Langeler, Kurt Larson, Phil Mervin, Merry Nye, Joan E. O’Brien, Betty Reid, Greg Scully, Tess 

Selim*, Peter Shafer, Shirley Shafer, Colin Stephens, Chitra Subramanian, Heidi Toppel*, Donna 

Whitford, and KC Young.  *denotes more than one current placement. 
 

 

Companis is located at 1111 Harvard Ave., Seattle, WA 98122, #206.328.6155   www.companis.org 

 

 

 

(31) 

http://www.seattlefirstbaptist.org/
mailto:tim@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:patricia@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:anita@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:ben@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:david@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:jim.ginn@comcast.net
mailto:darren@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:front_Office@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:dick@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:katie@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:kellie@SeattleFirstBaptist.org
mailto:nurse@seattlefirstbaptist.org
mailto:thornton@hilltop-house.org
mailto:cj.honderd@yahoo.com
mailto:rjhansen999@outlook.com

